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I. 7:00 p.m. Call to Order Regular Village Board Meeting

II. Pledge of Allegiance

III. Roll Call

IV. Approval of Minutes

                  1.)  July 8, 2009

V. Financial Statement

     1.)   July 2009 Financial Statement; Summary / Revenue Reports

VI. Approval of Bills

1.) July 2009 PrePaids

2.) July 2009 A/P

VII. Clerk’s Report

1.) Illinois Municipal League Conference September 24 -26, 2009

2.) Road closure request – Special Events Car Cruise In – October 10, 2009

  2:30 pm – 9:00 pm    Resolution R09-06

VIII. FEMA Report

IX. Maintenance Department 

1.) Information for help in the development of Water Meter Rates

2.) Purchase of Aerator and DO Meter

3.) Painting of white lines at intersections on Mill St.

4.) Department Assessment and Update

X. Engineer’s Report

1.) Update on Flood Inspections for properties affected by flooding

2.) Update on future dedication of Public Improvements from IDI

3.) Review of ongoing projects in the Village

XI. Attorney’s Report

XII.   President’s Report

XIII.   Governmental Affairs Liaison

1.) 2010 Census information 

A.) Proclamation – Census

B.) Letter of Intent 

C.) Possible use of Village Hall for Census questions/answer

2.) Waltham School District Barricades request

3.) Knights of Columbus Tootsie Roll Drive – September 18 – 20, 2009

4.) Utica Bar Association – Taste of Utica – August 29, 2009

XIV.  Finance Liaison

1.) Utica American Legion Donation – Veterans Day

2.) Utica Fire Protection District Donation

XV. Streets, Alleys & Lights Liaison

1.) Nancy Bierbom-  751 N. Lincoln St – Hole in the pavement in front of mailbox 

XVI. Public Comment

XVII. Old Business

XVIII. New Business

XIX. Committee/Trustee’s Report

XX. Executive Session

1.) Pending / Imminent Litigation

2.) The appointment, employment, compensation, discipline, performance or dismissal for specific employees

XXI. Possible Action Regarding Employees 

XX. Adjournment




























POSTED 8-7-09
Call to Order:  At 7:10 pm the Village Board of Trustees meeting was called to order by Village President Fred Esmond who then led the Pledge of Allegiance.  
Roll Call:  Present at the meeting were Village President Esmond, Village Clerk Laurie Gbur and Trustees Gloria Alvarado, Andrew Skoog, Ron Pawlak, Mary Pawlak, Kevin Stewart and Matt Jereb.  Also present at the meeting were Village Engineer Kevin Heitz and Village Attorney Herb Klein.

Approval of Minutes:  It was motioned by Trustee Alvarado, seconded by Trustee Stewart to approve the minutes from the July 8, 2009 Board of Trustees meeting.


6 Yes


Motion Carried

Approval of Financial Statement:  It was motioned by Trustee M. Pawlak, seconded by Trustee Stewart to approve the July 2009 Financial Statement and Revenue Reports.


6 Yes

Motion Carried

Approval of Prepaids:  It was motioned by Trustee Stewart, seconded by Trustee Skoog to approve the July Prepaids.

6 Yes


Motion Carried

Approval of A/P:  It was motioned by Trustee M. Pawlak, seconded by Trustee Stewart to approve the July A/P excluding the invoice from Peru Greenhouse in the amount of $1070.

6 Yes


Motion Carried

Clerk’s Report:  Village Clerk Gbur stated that the Illinois Municipal League Conference is being held on Sept. 24 – 26, 2009 in Chicago if anyone is able to attend.  At this time, no one from the Village will be attending.

It was motioned by Trustee M. Pawlak, seconded by Trustee Stewart to approve Resolution #R09-06  for the road closure on October 10, 2009 for the Special Events Car Cruise. The road will be closed on Church St. from Division to Mill and on Mill St. from Church to Canal.


6 Yes 


Motion Carried

FEMA Report:  FEMA Representative Don Robey updated the Board about the status of PW 61.  It has been settled and the Village will be receiving payment in the amount of $17,072.

Maintenance Department:  It was motioned by Trustee Stewart, seconded by Trustee M. Pawlak to approve the purchase of an Aerator at a cost of approximately $7500 plus shipping.  The DO Meter can wait until it is needed in Spring 2010.


6 Yes

Motion Carried

Mr. Doug Jakse stated that the Maintenance Department will be painting the white lines at the intersections of Mill St. and Church and Mill St. and Canal.

The #2 Well was also discussed.  We have a proposal from Municipal Well to begin to repair the well at an approx.  cost of $44,050.  Engineer Heitz commented that the Village may want to consider contracting with Aquifer / Mr. John Jansen to oversee the project.  He will contact Mr. Jansen to see if he can be at the August 25, 2009 Committee of the Whole meeting to make a presentation to the Board and answer questions about the Well and repairs.  Mr. Jakse stated that the EPA has released the Village from the Radium watch, and he will contact Mr. Vohs to see if he can also attend the Committee meeting.
Engineer’s Report:  Trustee R. Pawlak discussed some possibilities regarding the water meter rates.  Engineer Heitz presented the Board with some figures on rates in other towns and also discussed possibilities of water rates/sewer rates.  It will be further discussed at the Committee of the Whole meeting after everyone has had time to look at all of the figures. 

Regarding Flood Inspections, Engineer Heitz stated that he, Trustee Alvarado, and Zoning Enforcement Officer Tom Brown attended a meeting to assess where they are in the process of submitting the documentation for the Flood Inspections.  Engineer Heitz will document the exterior framing, and 

Mr. Brown will evaluate and document the interior of the affected properties.  The names and addresses of the properties as well as the approx. age of the homes need to be determined also. 
The Village is still waiting on work to be finished on the new water tower so we are not ready to accept the dedication of the tower from IDI at this time.  Engineer Heitz will look into this and advise the Board at the next meeting.

Engineer Heitz has looked at the possibility of the Village utilizing Neighbors Park for a new practice field for the Utica Little League.  A 200 ft. practice field would fit on the property, possibly saving the Basketball area and the Shelter, but giving up the playground area.  It would not seem to interfere with the cell towers or the water tower.  He will stake out the area to see how a field would fit. 

Mr. Ed Ricci, a resident of the Neighbors Park area feels that there would be no benefit to the Village by placing a field there because it would require a lot of fill.  He posed the question to the Board about why a park can’t be placed near the new water tower.  Engineer Heitz stated that the Village owns the Neighbors Park and that the property near the water tower is owned privately.  Mr. Ricci continued that the residents of that area worked to make it into a Park and using it for a practice field would offer a lack of privacy to the neighborhood.   Trustee Skoog stated that the Village was looking at the area because it is already owned by the Village.  Mr. Tom Joiner stated that the residents of that area did a lot of work to clear the land to make the area into a beautiful park.  He feels that with a practice field there, the residents would now have issues with foul balls in their yards and noise.   He would like the Village Board to consider the work that was put into the area before making a decision.   Village President Esmond requested that Engineer Heitz stake the property just to see if a Practice Field will fit.  Mr. Dave Hendricks addressed the concern of parking and doesn’t feel that more than 20 cars will fit in the area. 

Engineer Heitz will stake out the parking area as well.  It was motioned by Trustee M. Pawlak, seconded by Trustee R. Pawlak to have Village Engineer Heitz stake out a practice field in Neighbors Park.

6 Yes


Motion Carried

Attorney’s Report:  Village Attorney Klein stated that the August 2009 Planning Commission Meeting was continued until September 3, 2009.  

Attorney Klein also stated, on behalf of Mr. Tom Brown, Zoning Enforcement Officer, that he would like the Board to consider amending the Sign Ordinance regarding how long the Village has to keep a sign that has been removed due to non compliance to the Ordinance; and also regarding the Vendors permit, that a sign be allowed, with the possibility being a sandwich board.  These issues will be addressed first at an upcoming Planning Commission meeting. 

Regarding Freedom of Information Act, the bill has not been signed yet and the new legislation will not be in effect until possibly 2010. 

Governmental Affairs:  It was motioned by Trustee Skoog, seconded by Trustee Stewart to approve the Proclamation to support the 2010 Census and to use the Village Hall to fill out the questionnaires.


6 Yes


Motion Carried

It was motioned by Trustee M. Pawlak, seconded by Trustee Stewart to approve Resolution #R09-07 declaring support for the 2010 Census.  A Letter of Intent signed by President Esmond, and Census Liaison, Alvarado will be also be sent.


6 Yes


Motion Carried

It was motioned by Trustee Skoog, seconded by Trustee Stewart to approve the Village to supply barricades for use by Waltham School District to close the road in front of the School during regular school hours and for events.


6 Yes


Motion Carried

It was motioned by Trustee Stewart, seconded by Trustee Skoog to approve the Tootsie Roll Drive on 

Rt. 6 / Rt. 178 on September 18 – 20.


6 Yes


Motion Carried

It was motioned by Trustee M. Pawlak, seconded by Trustee Stewart to approve up to $500 toward the rental of Portable restrooms and wash stations and close the road – Clark St. from Church to Canal -for the August 29, 2009 Taste of Utica being held by the Utica Bar Association. 

6 Yes


Motion Carried

Finance:  It was motioned by Trustee Jereb, seconded by Trustee M. Pawlak to approve the donation in the amount of $1000 to the Utica American Legion.


6 Yes


Motion Carried

It was motioned by Trustee Alvarado, seconded by Trustee Skoog to approve the donation in the amount of $100 toward the purchase of defibrillators by Utica Fire Protection District. 


6 Yes


Motion Carried

Streets:  Trustee M. Pawlak stated that the hole in the pavement in front of Ms. Nancy Bierbom’s property was already taken care of before the Village Board meeting.

Trustee M. Pawlak also stated that there is a benefit being held for Lori Waters on October 3, 2009, and they are requesting the road by the ball field be closed for the event.  It was also noted that the committee would be required to purchase a one day Liquor License from the Village and that Insurance would be required as well.

Regarding the property on Arrowhead Drive, Mr. Piercy’s request that the Village vacate the road can’t  be approved because the property is in an easement between two property owners and the Village can’t vacate property that is owned by another party.  

Public Comment:  Mr. Louis Baima stated that he does not feel that Neighbors Park is a good solution for the Village to place a practice field.  President Esmond stated that it is only a concept plan right now and Engineer Heitz needs to stake out the area to see if a field would even fit. 

It was motioned by Trustee M. Pawlak, seconded by Trustee Alvarado to rescind the earlier motion regarding the rental of portable restrooms and wash stations and closing the road for the Taste of Utica.


6 Yes


Motion Carried

It was motioned by Trustee Alvarado, seconded by Trustee R. Pawlak to approve the rental of portable restrooms and wash stations, and to close the road – Clark St. from Church to Canal- for the Taste of Utica.

4 Yes (Alvarado, R. Pawlak, M. Pawlak, Jereb)


2 Recused (Stewart, Skoog)


Motion Carried

Old Business:  None

New Business:  Karen Mosley is requesting to be hooked up to water in the Village.  Engineer Heitz will get a price on boring under the road and advise the Board. 

Committee / Trustee Reports:  None

President’s Report:  President Esmond stated that the Veterans Memorial Dedication was very nice and it is a wonderful memorial to recognize everyone who has served in the war.

Executive Session: At 8:45 pm it was motioned by Trustee Alvarado, seconded by Trustee Stewart to go into Executive Session for the purpose of Pending/Imminent Litigation.

All in Favor


Motion Carried

At 9:10 pm it was motioned by Trustee M. Pawlak, seconded by Trustee Stewart to return from Executive Session and reconvene the regular Village Board of Trustees meeting.


All in Favor


Motion Carried

Adjournment: With no other business, at 9:11 pm it was motioned by Trustee Stewart, seconded by Trustee Skoog to adjourn the Village Board of Trustees meeting.


All in Favor


Motion Carried

The next regular meeting of the Village Board of Trustees will be held on September 9, 2009 at 7:00 pm.
Respectfully submitted,

____________________

Laurie A. Gbur/Village Clerk

Village of North Utica
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